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Our 2018 Journey towards Great Lent Begins! 
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ñThe gateway to divine repentance has been 

opened: let us enter eagerly, purified in our bodies 

and observing abstinence from food and passions, 

as obedient servants of Christ who has called the 

world into the heavenly Kingdom. Let us offer to the 

King of all a tenth part of the whole year, that we 

may look with love upon His Resurrection.ò 

~Sessional Hymn, Orthros, Cheesefare Monday 

 

Dearest Spiritual Ohana, 

 

     We now come to enter into a very 

special time in the year, which takes 

up a little more than 1/10 of it, namely 

Great Lent. This great period and 

season begins on Monday, February 

19th, this year.  Preceding Great Lent, 

we open up a Liturgical Book called the ñTriodion,ò 

which is made up of a preparatory period of 4 

Sundays that lead us into It.  Then the Triodion 

takes us through 5 Sundays of Great Lent and we 

end with Great and Holy Week, particularly on 

Holy Saturday, with the end of the late night Vigil.  

The purpose of this period is to bring us to the 

realization of what is the most important element in 

our life, which is a relationship with our God and 

Creator and to partake of the true joy which is found 

in His Heavenly Kingdom and no where else. 

     We are, as human beings, often involved in the 

endless pursuit to find happiness and to avoid pain 

and suffering.  The Holy Fathers remind us that 

ñhappiness is fleeting, but joy is everlasting.ò  Both 

happiness and joy seem, at first, to be one and part 

of the same thing.  However, when we examine the 

wisdom of the Holy Fathers, we find the spiritually 

beneficial fruits of what they have to offer us, 

namely that ultimately God is the fulfillment of all 

our needs and wants and that we ought not dwell on 

what is temporal, but rather what is eternal. 

     It is imperative, for us as Orthodox Christians, to 

participate fully in Great Lent.  This entails 

struggles and challenges, especially against our own 

desires and passions.  In Lent, we practice self-

control and self-denial by crucifying 

our flesh and its desires.  Intense 

fasting comes into play, increased 

number of services, mindfulness of 

our relationship to those that surround 

us daily, and our need for connectivity 

to God.  At first, it may seem like we 

are giving up a lot, but actually during this time we 

gain more than what we give up.  If we treat this 

Holy Season like any other part of the year, we 

deny ourselves of the true joy and fulfillment in our 

lives and focus merely on the fleeting happiness and 

desires of life.  Please do not miss out on the 

journey we are embarking on, namely participation 

in the beauty of the Triodion period and foremost 

the Season of Great Lent. 

     In the proper spirit of the Triodion and Great 

Lent, I would like to share with you a beautiful 
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reflection from the Elder Tryphon who is the Abbot 

of All-Merciful Savior Monastery, Vashon Island, 

Washington.  This reflection really puts our lives, 

as Orthodox Christians, into their proper 

perspectives.  Here is what Abbot Tryphon offers 

us: 

     ñThe inevitability of death is particularly 

difficult to face for most Americans, as weôve 

become a people that eschew traditional funerals, 

preferring to ñcelebrate the life of our loved one, 

while disposing of the body, and banning any sign 

of death from the memorial service should we even 

decide to have a service. Yet the awareness of our 

own eventual death is the very thing we should be 

thinking about, if we want to be prepared for 

Eternity. 

     When we live our life focused on enjoyment, 

pleasure, and the acquisition of material goods, 

we enslave ourselves, and can only find freedom 

in Godôs love. This love creates perfection and 

faultlessness, and when we think on your own 

death we become free to perform every task for 

God. 

      Our fallen and imprisoned heart is liberated, 

and becomes inflamed with the love of God when 

we enter into a relationship with Him. This love of 

God engenders a love that permeates our very 

essence, allowing us to love every person and every 

creature. Our heart burns with love. This love turns 

chaos into harmony and it is Divine energy and 

Divine strength that transforms us into the being 

God intended us to be. We are His child, deified 

and made whole, and the chaos of our lives is 

turned into harmony.ò 

     I pray that all of you have a Most Blessed and 

Spiritually Fulfilling Great Lent!  May our Lord 

enlighten us to witness, acknowledge and 

experience His Love, Mercy and Glory in our 

personal lives.  And in response to what He has 

done for us, let us each uniquely give Him glory, 

with our God-given combination of gifts and 

talents, as members of His Body, His Holy Church.  

As St. Paul says in His Letter (Epistle) to the 

Ephesians, 4:11-12, let us also each do our part in 

being these:  ñAnd He Himself gave some to be 

apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, and 

some pastors and teachers for the equipping of the 

saints for the work of ministry, for the edifying of 

the body of Christ.ò    

      

With Love in Christ, 

+Fr. Alexander  
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WEEKDAY SERVICES IN FEBRUARY 

PRESENTATION OF OUR LORD  Fri. 2/2   Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

1ST SATURDAY OF THE SOULS/ST. HARALAMBOS THE PRIEST MARTYR 

 Sat. 2/10  Orthros/Liturgy + Memorials 8:30/9:30 am  

2ND SATURDAY OF THE SOULS Sat. 2/17 ñ                   ñ    ñ 

GREAT COMPLINE Mon. 2/19   6:30 pm 

PRESANCTIFIED LITURGY Wed. 2/21 & 2/28   6 pm 

SALUTATIONS TO THE THEOTOKOS Fri. 2/23    6:30 pm 

MAUI SERVICES 3RD SAT. OF SOULS  Sat. 2/24 Liturgy/Memorials 10:30 am 

Announcements 

February Parish Council Teams  
 

2/04  Andy 

2/11   John 

2/18   Dimi 

2/25   Roni 

 

Please remember in your prayers 
Dina Giannakopoulos 

Paul Kelley 

Suzanne Keyser 

Julie Licina 

Alice Marie Malick 

George Missias 

John Mitsis 

and all those needing our prayers. 

LITURGICAL LIFE OF OUR PARISH 

Adult Religious Education 
ñUnderstanding the Divine Liturgyò 

   ðððððððððððððððððððð 

\ Sunday, February 4th  

 ñThe Holy Oblation/Proskomideò 12:15 to 1 p.m. 

\ Sunday, February 11th 

 ñThe Opening and Great Litanyò 12 to 12:45 p.m. 

Learn Greek!  

Beginners  

Sunday 1:00ð2:00 PM  

Thursday 5:30ð6:30 PM  

 

Intermediate  

Sunday 12:00 ï1:00 PM  

 

Advanced  

Tuesday 6:00ð8:00 PM  

Did you know that when you shop at AmazonSmile, 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of eligible 

smile.amazon.com purchases to our church?! Itôs so 

easy! All you have to do is shop via  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/99-6009445!  

Happy shopping! 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/99-6009445
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Share your news!  
Announcements that you would 

like to see in the March issue of 

Shorelines should be submitted 

to the church office by February 

15th. 

Weekly Bulletin announcements 

should be submitted by noon on 

Thursday for the upcoming 

Sunday. 

Email: 

office@greekorthodoxhawaii.org 

Call: 521-7220 

Or drop by with a copy of your 

announcement. 

 

Maui Orthodox Christian 

Mission reminds those who 

attend services on Maui to visit 

www.mauimission.org or call 

617-838-7904 to verify services. 

or look for other activities that 

may be posted.  

 

 

 

 

 

Our Vision  

To be a beacon of Orthodoxy in the Pacific and 
proclaim the Gospel of Christ to all people in 
accordance with the Orthodox Faith 

 
Our Mission  

To proclaim the Gospel of Christ to all people in 
accordance with the Orthodox Faith. 

To sanctify and minister to the spiritual growth 
and needs of the faithful through liturgical 
worship and spiritual programs. 

To safeguard and keep the traditions, values, 
and faith of the Orthodox Church pure and 
undefiled. 

 

Dance Group News 

 

We had a fantastic time representing our Parish at FDF  in San Fran-
cisco, even though our dancers did not win any award. 
The BIG winners were the AYC, winning Sweepstakes over all the cho-
ral groups and Stelio Scordilis, getting the Directors award. OPA! 
Mahalo to those who attended our Dance Group Glendi January 20 
and those who gave donations to support the Dance Ministry. 
Please continue to RECYCLE for the Dance Group. It is our continual 
fundraiser through out the year. HI 5 ONLY Plastic, Aluminum, Glass.  
Give to Dianna or Barry or put in the RECYCLE BIN at church. 
DANCE ALERT: PARENTS, IF YOUR CHILDREN WOULD LIKE TO JOIN THE 
DANCE GROUP AND ARE 5 YR- ADULT, PLEASE COME TO A MEET-
ING SUNDAY FEBRUARY 11, 2018 FROM 12:00-1 PM IN THE SOCIAL 
HALL BACK ROOM . We will not be dancing that day but discussing 
what it entails to join the dance group and when we will start dance 
practice again. 
Dianna Graves (Dance Ministry Director)  
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Christ is in our midst! 

 

Several days ago, I received a greeting card from 

my friend on the Mainland.  We were both moms at 

a co-preschool, leaders/moms of a Girl Scout Troop 

for our daughters, and on a committee of a Cub 

Scout Troop for our sons.  We were actively 

involved in our childrenôs activities as many parents 

were in the community.  It was a very ñkid 

friendlyò and ñfamily-oriented city.ò  The 

community tried to create the best environment and 

opportunities for the children to grow up in.  We 

knew how important it was to raise good citizens 

for our city. 

How about raising a good Christian?  It is similar 

to raising a good citizen?  Parents have to nurture a 

child at home.  The Church also helps to guide him/

her to grow as an Orthodox Christian.  I just listen 

to Fr. Alex Goussetisô interview with Rev. Dr. Fr. 

Tony Vrame.  It is on the podcast ñCenter for 

Family Care,ò a Ministry provided by the Greek 

Orthodox Archdiocese of America.  The episode of 

the podcast is called ñFamily and Faith: Across the 

Generationsò.  You can listen to it by visiting the 

link below.  

http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/

familymatters 

families_faith_across_the_generations1  

Rev. Dr. Fr. Tony suggests three Traditional 

Church Practices to raise an Orthodox Christian. 

\ Go to Church and say your prayer. 

\ Observe Feasts and Fasts of the Church. 

\ Do good deeds. 

In the interview, he explains how these three 

practices work.  He strongly encourages parents to 

ñjump startò by doing these at home as soon as 

possible.  It is easier to shape children when they 

are young. 

While Rev. Dr. Fr. Tony suggests parents to be the 

primary teachers, he also tells us the role of the 

community.  When we actually do the practices 

together, we will be led to build a connection with 

God and the Church.  There is a saying:  ñIt takes a 

village to raise a child.ò  Children grow up by 

seeing us and by practicing the Orthodox Faith 

together with us. 

So, what does Sunday School do for children?  

Again, I use Rev. Dr. Fr. Tonyôs words. 

He says this in the following article, ñIn Praise of 

Sunday Schoolò: 

Sunday Church School is a place where oneôs 

Orthodox Christian identity can be informed, 

formed, and transformed. The ñgiven-nessò of 

oneôs religious identity cannot be taken for 

grantedé..  Simply, a classroom is a good place to 

discuss, ñthis is what we do and this is why we do 

it, making us who we are.ò 

In Christ, 

Pres. Nicole, Sunday School Director 

 

New Sunday School Library Books 
 

Akathist to the Mother of God: Nurturer of Children 

by St. Paisius Monastery  

Wounded by Love: The Life and the Wisdom of Elder 

Porphyrios 

Fasting as a Family: Planning and Preparing 

Delicious Lenten Meals by Melissa Naasko  

Food, Faith, and Fasting: A Sacred Journey to Better 

Health by Rita Madden 

Blueprints for the Little Church: Creating an 

Orthodox Home by Elissa Bjeletich & Caleb Shoemaker  

Parenting Toward the Kingdom: Orthodox Christian 

Principles of Child-Rearing by Philip Mamalakis, PhD 

A Childôs Guide to the Divine Liturgy by Ancient Faith 

Publishing 

Goodnight Jesus by Angela Isaacs, with illustrations 

by Nicholas Malara 

H Is for Holy: An Orthodox Christian Alphabet  by 

Nika Boyd, illustrated by Heather Hayward 

In the Candleôs Glow by Elizabeth Crispina Johnson, 

illustrated by Amandine Wanert  

We Pray by Daniel G. Opperwall with illustrations by 

Jelena and Marko Grbic 

Sasha & the Dragon By Laura E. Wolfe, illustrated 

by Nicholas Malara 

Icon (A Novel) by Georgia Briggs  
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St e w a r d sh i p       
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§ Each individual/family 
is requested to sponsor a 
coffee hour one Sunday 
per year.  

§ Sign up on the calendar 
posted outside the Social 
Hall or contact Suzanne A. 
or Frances R. 

§ Instructions/tips for 
sponsoring a coffee hour 
are available in a  
3-ring binder in a 
cupboard in the hall.   

§ The Ladies of 
Philoptochos appreciate 
any donations of coffee 
supplies, including 

paper supplies to help defray 
some of the coffee hour 
expenses. 

§ If you are hesitant to prepare 
and serve a coffee hour 
yourself, consider making a 
monetary donation. 

§ Please do not bring non-Lenten 
food including cake & ice cream 
during fasting periods. 
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Thank you to our January Sponsors!  

Sunday Coffee Hour sponsors!  

 

1/14   Vasilopita  

1/21  Banasihan  

1/28   Melzack                            

  

 

Aloha Youth Choir News 
The Aloha Youth Choir was a smashing success in 
this yearôs FDF held in San Francisco, January 
2018.  We brought home all the available choral prize 
Awards.  Director Stelio Scordilis received the Choral 
Directorôs Award in Division II and our Aloha Youth 
Choir won the Sweepstakes Choral Award  with their 
winning performance.  We obtained the highest scoring 
ever, with 92/100 points. It was the first time that a 
group from Division II won the Choral Sweep-
stakes  Award since our first year at FDF in 2013, 
when we once again swept the competition and 
brought home our first trophy. 

Director Stelio would like to thank the families who 
made the effort to travel with us to San Francisco and 
who also brought their youth to our rehearsal twice a 
week, as well as our musicians Dimitri Nicholas and 
Nick Kyriakakis for their accompaniment on stage. 

The Aloha Youth Choir is comprised of Trevor Ben-
son, Niki Kyriakakis, Katherine Kyriakakis, Sophia Kyri-
akakis, Sofia Koutouzos, Miabella Naval, Christiana 
Oshiro, Lilinoe Peahi, and Angeliki Scordilis. BRAVO to 
all of you young people, and congratulations for a great 
job!  Well done! 
The Aloha Youth choir presented itôs traditional 

Christmas concert on December 16th, with the partici-
pation of ñThe Karolersò in our Cathedral with the the 
biggest audience ever for such an occasion.   

 
December 30th, was a successful Greek Night fund-

raising event with our youth choir showcasing their FDF 
musical program in conjunction with live musician's 
Jake Sotiriadis and Dimitrios Nicholas on bouzouki, 
Steven Sotiriadis and Nick Kyriakakis on guitar.  We 
are thankful to Ms. Debby Maddocks with HSLR for 
their donation of a PA system for the evening. 

On January 6th, we presented a 45-minute concert 
for our visiting hierarchs, Metropolitan Gerasimos and 
Bishop Apostolos, with great success!  We sang the 
traditional Epiphany Carols and Greek folk and popular 
songs. It was a night to remember, with the Metropoli-
tan and Bishop singing and dancing and enjoying the 
festivities!  The the following day, January 7th, the 
youth choir also participated and sang a portion of the 
Hierarchical Liturgy. 

We would like to thank our Parish council, Mr. David 
Keliikuli, Mr. Jim McCoy, Ms. Vicki Shiroma, Ms. Geor-
gia Voulomanos, Mr. Austin Vali and other friends and 
family from the mainland, for their continuing financial 
support, as well as our own Dimitri Marmash for provid-
ing us with a PA system when needed. 

Our next endeavor will be the Greek Festival. 
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